C31.

Communication

CW(PM) - January 21, 2025

Item No. 2

From: <u>Clerks@vaughan.ca</u>
To: <u>Assunta Ferrante</u>

Subject: FW: [External] Property rezoning at 7300 Major Mackenzie drive Agenda 4.2 Meeting Jan 21

Date: Monday, January 20, 2025 8:36:30 AM

From: Juliet Palkowski

Sent: Saturday, January 18, 2025 3:32 PM

To: mayor@vaughan.ca; Marilyn lafrate <Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>; Clerks@vaughan.ca **Subject:** [External] Property rezoning at 7300 Major Mackenzie drive Agenda 4.2 Meeting Jan 21

CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and carefully examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may be a phishing email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

Hello Vaughan council.

I am writing in opposition of rezoning of 7300 Major Mackenzie drive at hwy 50, Agenda 4.2 for Jan 21, 2025 meeting.

This land has already been set up illegally for some time, how can the City of Vaughan issue another zoning to this illegal truck yard. I can't understand how this process works but please do not issue them a new zoning. There are too many trucks on hwy 50, this is only going to make our congestion and danger worse.

I will be in attendance to hear the delegations of the CCRSA (Caledon Community Road safety group) and support their cause in stopping these illegal truck yards from popping up like Cancer in our town.

Please City of Vaughan, do not allow this yard to be rezoned. Doing so will only allow more of this illegal behaviour.

Sincerely,

Juliet Palkowski

Very concerned citizen of Bolton